
 

 
 

General Meeting Minutes 

September 19, 2019 

The monthly training meeting was held at Compass Christian Church, 2600 Hall Johnson Road, 

Colleyville, TX. Training began a 10:00 AM, the invocation was given by Rodney Blaukat, the 

Pledge of Allegiance to the American and Texas flags was led by Scott Voigt. The training topic 

was, “Crime Prevention and the Faith Based Community”. Scott Voigt introduced the instructors 

were Officer Chad Laprelle and Rodney Blaukat. Training ended at 11:30 am followed by a short 

break for lunch courtesy of NTCPA.  

The general meeting began at 11:45 am. President Scott Voigt asked if there was a motion to 

accept the General meeting minutes for June and August that had been shown during the lunch 

break. Butch Lindsey made a motion to accept the minutes, George Clark seconded the motion 

and the motion passed unanimously. President Scott Voigt spoke about updates to the website. 

He will bring finalized information on NTCPA shirts to the next meeting. The voting for updates 

to our by-laws will be done in November when the next election for Board positions will be 

done. 1st Vice President Wendy Sheriff shared upcoming training locations in October-

Richardson, November-Farmers Branch, and our Christmas luncheon on December 19th at 

Celebrations in Dallas. The upcoming CP-1 training is scheduled for Jan. 6-10 in Garland and 

will posted soon on Team 911. 2nd Vice President Valarie Snyder advised our current 

membership is 129. 3rd Vice President Mark Brazelton was absent because of recent medical 

surgery. Treasurer Lita Snellgrove shared the balance of our checking and savings accounts. 

Secretary Leslie Willingham advised that in November the Board positions that would be voted 

on are 1st Vice President-Training, 3rd Vice President-Communications, and Secretary. Anyone 

interested in running for those positions, please submit their names for the ballot. She is 

preparing a Continuity Binder for her position for the use of the next secretary to ease their 

transition to the Board.  Sgt. At Arms Abu Baba shared that anyone needing McGruff for 

National Night Out events please contact him. Civilian At Large George Clark spoke about the 

North Texas LE Community Engagement event on Sept. 5. 



Motion to adjourn was made by Butch Lindsey, 2nd by Wendy Sheriff, motion passed. Adjourned 

at 12:03 pm.  

Minutes taken by NTCPA Secretary  


